NEWSLETTER



Number 16 | Term 4 | Week 4 | 3 November 2021

EAST HAMILTON HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL









FROM THE PRINCIPAL

YEAR 6 CAMP

Our Year 6 students had an incredible time on camp this year at Point Peron. Despite the weather being less than ideal, students engaged with a full range of activities and experiences, enjoying every minute! Highlights, as told by the students, included crate stacking, kayaking and the quiz night! Thank you to Mrs Helen Bedwood for coordinating the experience and to Mrs Grady Scheiblehner, Mr Ben Lea, Esther, and Mrs Jo Cookson for attending and making this an experience to remember. Special thanks also go to Mrs Emma Garcia and Mrs Merrilyn Herden who attended as parent helpers. Plans are already in place for next year with the 2022 Year 6 group set to attend camp in the Swan Valley. Parents will be invited to an information session in Week 3 of Term 1 next year.



MISS FELLMAN

Today Miss Zsofia Fellman will be finishing up as our Year 4 teacher, commencing her maternity leave. Miss Fellman is an incredible asset to our school and we will miss her while she is on leave, but look forward to welcoming her back in due course. We wish Miss Fellman and her partner all the very best for this exciting chapter and look forward to announcing a new arrival very soon!

SMOKING CEREMONY

Last Friday was a special event for our school, the opening of the yarning circle, Ngalang miya-p ngat yanginy and the presentation of the two NAIDOC Week murals, Yarkan Yarn (Turtle Story) and Moodjar Boorn Boodja (Christmas Tree Country) with a smoking ceremony performed by Marie Taylor and Brett Collard. Thank you to all who were able to attend this event, including City of Cockburn Mayor, Logan Howlett JP and his wife, Pat.

I would like to acknowledge and thank Mr Rueben Hayden-Nelson for hand-making and donating a yarning stick for use in Ngalang miya-p ngat yanginy. This is an essential element in group yarns as the person holding it speaks while the group listens, then it is passed on to the next person who wishes to speak. (Mrs Mippy holding the yarning stick below).



NOONGAR LANGUAGE

Mrs Mippy would like to share our focus Noongar vocabulary for the fortnight with the school community.

Barna (Animals) and **Djerup** (Birds)

We will be listening out for students integrating these words into their conversational vocabulary.

www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



VOLUNTEER THANK YOU MORNING TEA

On Thursday 18 November, we are hosting a morning tea to acknowledge and thank all our volunteers who have helped us throughout the year. This will be held straight after the Pre-Primary's assembly in the staff room.

Please join us if you are able to





WORLD EDUCATOR'S DAY

Last Friday was a wonderful opportunity for us to recognise and appreciate all the amazing work every staff member does to make our school the amazing place that it is. We celebrated the roles and contributions of teachers, education assistants, office staff, cleaners and the gardener, who collectively work to ensure all students are successful in their learning. I would like to personally thank the East Hamilton Hill PS staff for all that they do each and every day – a quality school is filled with quality people who care about what they do, and we are very fortunate to have outstanding, connected staff who take pride in their work and love what they do! Thank you!

P&C AGM

On Monday 22 November at 9:00am our P&C will be holding their Annual General Meeting. I encourage parents to attend if possible and nominate for a position. If you are not yet a member of the P&C you will only need to bring a gold coin on the day to commence membership. We will be meeting in the library and hope to see you there!

Michelle Nash

PRINCIPAL

Michelle.nash@education.wa.edu.au

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 2021 (keep the dates free for these main events listed below coming up in 2021)

Term 4

- Assemblies are on a Thursday for this term, in Weeks 3, 6 & 8
- Canteen is available each Wednesday and for a trial basis on Friday in Weeks 3 8 Term 4.
- Thursday 18 November Volunteer Morning Tea
- Friday 19 November Kindy 2022 Play & Stay Sessions
- Monday 22 November P&C AGM 9.00am
- Thursday 2 December CARE Breakfast
- Tuesday 7 December Dance Concert
- Monday 13 December Reports go home
- Wednesday 15 December Year 6 Graduation Assembly.
- * For all other important dates that may arise we will update the Term Planner as needed and send notes home.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Thank you for the donations we have received so far this year, we are asking for just a bit more to make it through to the end of the year. If you are able to donate any butter or jam we would greatly appreciate your help.

Thankyou for your support and generosity with donations throughout the term.

Breakfast Club Team



www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



CONGRATULATIONS

to the following students for receiving Honour Certificates at our Assembly on the 28 October 2021.

	-
PP	Estella
	Aster
Room 1	Croig
ROOIII I	Craig
	Elyse
Room 13	Theo
	Arora
Room 14	Kostin
	Lily
Room15	Josie
	Alyssa
Room 16	Liam
KOOIII 10	Aiden
	Alden
Room 17	Tarqwyn
	Ahren
Room 18	Anthony
	Izaiyah
	Braxton
PE	Theo
	Kayden
	•
Science	Jenna
	Samara
Noongar	Luka L
1 Tooligai	Payton
Art	Josie
	Dakota
L	

TOD CARE Certificates:

EXCEL!



' '	σαλοπ
1	Harriet
13	Elsie
14	Rosie
15	Amali
16	Janiya
17	Annabelle
18	Matilda

Jaxon

PP

P & C NEWS

TERM 4

- P&C AGM week 7 will be held in the Library commencing at 9.00am. As always everyone very welcome to attend.
- Volunteers are needed for the end of year dance concert, if you can spare some time please see Kelly Mattravers or leave your name at the office.
- Our annual Christmas dance concert is fast approaching, Thursday 7 December. The P&C will once again be holding a raffle and are seeking donations. Collection boxes will be placed outside classrooms on Monday 8 November. Please no alcohol this year. If you have any business connections that the P&C could approach for any 'big ticket' items, please let us know! We'd love to make this event as successful as possible and end the year with a fund-raising bang



P&C Committee ehhpsp_c1@mail.com

CANTEEN NEWS

Canteen online ordering update!

Canteen online ordering is NOW available at East Hamilton Hill Primary School!

You can now skip the busy canteen day queue, and order from the comfort of your own home.

Visit My School Connect https://myschoolconnect.com.au/east-hamilton-hillps-canteen

Shaani RichardsCanteen Manager

www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



SMOKING CEREMONY FOR

YARNING CIRCLE AND MURALS

FRIDAY 29.10.2021

